
Top DEP Stories 
 
NorthcentralPA.com: Plunketts Creek project receives state award for environmental protection 
https://www.northcentralpa.com/community/plunketts-creek-project-receives-state-award-for-
environmental-protection/article 818a6e24-cc88-11ec-8066-73695707c4e3.html 
 
Mention 
 
Bradford Era: Conventional oil and gas industry sues to be excluded from Pa. methane rule 
https://www.bradfordera.com/news/conventional-oil-and-gas-industry-sues-to-be-excluded-from-pa-
methane-rule/article 7564bd15-701f-5b99-af4e-2eb0f2c6abaa.html 
 
Post-Gazette: Pa. DEP 're-evaluating' oil and gas air pollution rule as deadline looms 
https://www.post-gazette.com/business/powersource/2022/05/06/pennsylvania-dep-withdraws-
methane-voc-rule-oil-and-gas-wells/stories/202205050154 
 
High Path Avian Influenza 
 
Pennlive: Bird flu has infected more than 1,000 wild birds in 55 species: Here’s a tally 
https://www.pennlive.com/life/2022/05/bird-flu-has-infected-more-than-1000-wild-birds-in-55-species-
heres-a-tally.html 
  
Carlisle Sentinel: Bird flu takes unheard-of toll on bald eagles, other wild birds 
https://cumberlink.com/news/state-and-regional/bird-flu-takes-unheard-of-toll-on-bald-eagles-other-
wild-birds/article 54cd18a6-ccaa-11ec-a5e5-97a8ff9997fe.html 
 
Climate Change 
 
Reuters: U.S. Energy Department to commit $2.25 bln to carbon storage program 
https://www.reuters.com/business/environment/us-energy-department-commit-225-bln-carbon-
storage-program-2022-05-05/ 
 
Conservation & Recreation 
 
Bradford Era: McKean & Cameron counties’ ‘Wild’ Envirothon held 
https://www.bradfordera.com/news/mckean-cameron-counties-wild-envirothon-
held/article 9d05d305-3429-5afa-adc0-4ad3e1934da7.html 
  
Indiana Gazette: Students compete in annual Envirothon 
https://www.indianagazette.com/news/students-compete-in-annual-envirothon/article 2f99f95e-
d233-56ae-9b4c-44ddc6249b47.html 
  
Erie Times: Weather finally warms up to Presque Isle State Park 
https://www.goerie.com/story/lifestyle/presque-isle/2022/05/06/presque-isle-state-park-erie-wildlife-
spring-weather/65353508007/ 
 
Daily American: Here's what you should know about the next phase of Somerset Lake's trail system 



https://www.dailyamerican.com/story/news/2022/05/06/new-trail-coming-to-lake-system-in-somerset-
pa/65353831007/ 
 
Lancaster Newspapers: North Museum in line to take over leadership role at Millport Conservancy 
https://lancasteronline.com/news/local/north-museum-in-line-to-take-over-leadership-role-at-millport-
conservancy/article ee1db09e-cca3-11ec-a05a-334d1852cdd5.html 
  
ABC27: Work begins on Swatara Township park upgrades 
https://www.abc27.com/news/local/work-begins-on-swatara-township-park-upgrades/ 
  
WTAJ: Start your engines: Plans for six county ATV trail move forward 
https://www.wearecentralpa.com/news/local-news/plans-for-six-county-atv-trail-system-move-
forward/ 
 
Energy 
 
Bradford Era: Penelec’s Tree-Trimming program underway to enhance reliability 
https://www.bradfordera.com/news/penelec-s-tree-trimming-program-underway-to-enhance-
reliability/article 13431e65-b1c2-5b90-bbb1-850244ebf50f.html 
 
Lancaster Newspapers: Project manager presents solar farm plan to South Coatesville council 
https://lancasteronline.com/news/regional/project-manager-presents-solar-farm-plan-to-south-
coatesville-council/article e583b8a8-c7f2-11ec-9635-2346d0a1caa5.html 
  
York Dispatch: PPL plans another rate hike: Here's how much you could be paying 
https://www.yorkdispatch.com/story/news/2022/05/05/ppl-plans-another-rate-hike-heres-how-much-
you-could-paying/9656232002/ 
 
Lock Haven Express: Commissioners endorse Renovo power plant 
https://www.lockhaven.com/news/local-news/2022/05/commissioners-endorse-renovo-power-plant/ 
  
Williamsport Sun-Gazette: PPL Electric announces 30% rate hike effective June 1 
https://www.sungazette.com/uncategorized/2022/05/ppl-electric-announces-30-rate-hike-effective-
june-1/ 
 
Environmental Cleanup and Brownfield 
 
Corry Journal: Clear Lake sets cleanup date; community encouraged to help 
http://www.thecorryjournal.com/news/article 6a3258d4-ccb2-11ec-8309-1f8bc6ae584a.html 
  
Meadville Tribune: Cleanup days scheduled for Crawford County 
https://www.meadvilletribune.com/news/cleanup-days-scheduled-for-crawford-
county/article b03737b4-cc99-11ec-b36c-6397f0419fea.html 
 
Lock Haven Express: Bellefonte Armory sold to developer; will be brewery 
https://www.lockhaven.com/news/local-news/2022/05/bellefonte-armory-sold-to-developer-will-be-
brewery/ 
 



Mining 
 
Citizens’ Voice: US infrastructure law might pay for cleanup of Jedi Mine Tunnel 
https://www.citizensvoice.com/news/u-s-infrastructure-law-might-pay-for-cleanup-of-jeddo-mine-
tunnel/article 11f18867-5036-5331-aac6-9be3e1d4c66f.html 
 
Oil & Gas 
 
Pocono Record: OPINION - Representation under Delaware River Basin compact unfair 
https://www.poconorecord.com/story/opinion/columns/guest/2022/05/06/opinion-areas-of-pa-have-
been-blocked-from-energy-independence/65353074007/ 
 
Reuters: U.S., Canada spot natgas prices soar on unusual spring heat 
https://www.reuters.com/business/energy/us-canada-spot-natgas-prices-soar-unusual-spring-heat-
2022-05-05/ 
 
Reuters: Explainer: Why are U.S. natural gas prices soaring? 
https://www.reuters.com/business/energy/why-are-us-natural-gas-prices-soaring-2022-05-06/ 
 
Lebtown.com: Commissioners award $225,657 in Marcellus Shale grants 
https://lebtown.com/2022/05/06/commissioners-award-225657-in-marcellus-shale-grants/ 
 
Vector Management 
 
WICU-TV: Erie County Health Department Wants to Help You Prevent Tick Bites 
https://www.erienewsnow.com/story/46433350/erie-county-health-department-wants-to-help-you-
prevent-tick-bites 
 
WJAC: PA Lyme disease cases sharply rise since 2010, peak tick months approaching 
https://wjactv.com/news/local/pa-lyme-disease-cases-sharply-rise-since-2010-peak-tick-months-
approaching 
 
Lancaster Farming: Prevention and Regular Tick Checks Are Key to Preventing Lyme Disease 
https://www.lancasterfarming.com/farm life/health and safety/prevention-and-regular-tick-checks-
are-key-to-preventing-lyme-disease/article 175a8ddc-abc6-587a-8e5e-6447333f380c.html 
  
CBS21: PA Lyme disease cases sharply rise since 2010, peak tick months approaching 
https://local21news.com/news/local/pa-lyme-disease-cases-sharply-rise-since-2010-peak-tick-months-
approaching 
 
Waste 
 
Huntingdon Daily News: Volunteers needed for Lake Cleanup Day 
https://www.huntingdondailynews.com/news/local/volunteers-needed-for-lake-cleanup-
day/article fd6dc12b-8085-56e0-8152-42e431f34a06.html 
 
Water 
 



Times News: Towamensing Township sewer line meeting for line project not set 
https://www.tnonline.com/20220505/l-towamensing-sewer-line-meeting-not-set/ 
 
Butler Eagle: Connoquenessing Twp to assist authority with loan payments 
https://www.butlereagle.com/20220506/connoquenessing-twp-to-assist-authority-with-loan-
payments2/ 
 
WPXI: Huge water main break floods road, several homes in Elizabeth 
https://www.wpxi.com/news/local/broken-water-main-floods-elizabeth-
street/4MNWLJ7YSJCJPLJY7BJ7PUQFPI/  
 
WTAE: All-day repairs expected following water main break in Elizabeth Borough 
https://www.wtae.com/article/6-apartments-7-businesses-affected-by-large-water-main-break-in-
elizabeth-borough/39922642 
 
Post-Gazette: Coronavirus levels in wastewater double in Allegheny County 
https://www.post-gazette.com/news/health/2022/05/05/covid-coronavirus-wastewater-infections-
double-allegheny-county/stories/202205050143 
 
WESA: Uptick in Allegheny County COVID-19 numbers might be slowing 
https://www.wesa.fm/health-science-tech/2022-05-05/uptick-in-allegheny-county-covid-19-numbers-
might-be-slowing 
 
Pennlive: Flood watch in effect through Saturday for some central Pa. counties 
https://www.pennlive.com/weather/2022/05/flood-watch-in-effect-through-saturday-for-some-central-
pa-counties.html 
 
Reading Eagle: As Reading-owned lake is lowered, some areas of Bernhart Park could pose lead danger 
https://www.readingeagle.com/2022/05/05/bernhart-park-reading-lead/ 
 
NorthcentralPA.com: Flood watch in effect from 12 p.m. Friday through Saturday afternoon 
https://www.northcentralpa.com/news/flood-watch-in-effect-from-12-p-m-friday-through-saturday-
afternoon/article f3d063ac-cd2e-11ec-b93a-df7f55017533.html 
  
Williamsport Sun-Gazette: Lycoming Mall management just avoids sale with nearly $300k payment of 
delinquent water and sewer bills 
https://www.sungazette.com/news/top-news/2022/05/lycoming-mall-management-just-avoids-sale-
with-nearly-300k-payment/  
  
Williamsport Sun-Gazette: Water and sewer authority audit shows no major problems 
https://www.sungazette.com/news/top-news/2022/05/water-and-sewer-authority-audit-shows-no-
major-problems/ 
 
Miscellaneous 
 
Tribune-Review: Protect PT will open environmental education center in May 
https://triblive.com/local/westmoreland/protect-pt-will-open-environmental-education-center-in-may/ 
 



AP News: Biden to crack down on polluters in poor, minority areas 
https://apnews.com/article/biden-business-environment-pollution-
c1925b8e1af94973c7e230410e097549 
 
Post-Gazette: First photos of Fern Hollow Bridge collapse released by investigators 
https://www.post-gazette.com/local/city/2022/05/05/pittsburgh-bridge-collapse-ntsb-photos-bus-
video-fern-hollow/stories/202205050146 
 
Tribune-Review: New photos, injury information released from Pittsburgh's Fern Hollow Bridge collapse 
https://triblive.com/local/new-photos-injury-information-released-from-fern-hollow-bridge-collapse/ 
 
Pittsburgh Business Times: Mayor Ed Gainey releases request for proposal on plan for city’s bridges 
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2022/05/05/ed-gainey-rfp-city-bridges.html 
 
KDKA Radio: Mayor Gainey addresses infrastructure issues with creation of new bridge management 
group 
https://www.audacy.com/kdkaradio/news/local/mayor-gainey-addresses-infrastructure-issues 
 
WESA: Feds release info about Fern Hollow Bridge collapse, as residents push design changes for new 
bridge 
https://www.wesa.fm/development-transportation/2022-05-05/bus-video-gives-more-info-about-fern-
hollow-bridge-collapse 
 
Tribune-Review: Steady rain forecast through Saturday night, flooding possible 
https://triblive.com/local/regional/steady-rain-forecast-through-saturday-night-flooding-possible/ 
 
Beaver County Radio: Park Road Slide Repair Work Starts Monday in Brighton Township Causing Partial 
Closure 
https://beavercountyradio.com/news/park-road-slide-repair-work-starts-monday-in-brighton-township-
causing-partial-closure/ 
 
York Daily Record: Agencies fund West PA campground, rehabilitate park, moth spray 
https://www.ydr.com/story/sports/outdoors/2022/05/06/pa-news-for-pymatuning-state-paro-tuttle-
point-bernard-siminski-memorial-elm-street-park/65353528007/ 
  
Reading Eagle: Met-Ed working on tree-trimming in Berks County and nearby 
https://www.readingeagle.com/2022/05/05/met-ed-tree-trimming-berks/ 
  
WFMZ: Met-Ed scheduled to perform tree-trimming in Berks to help enhance service 
https://www.wfmz.com/news/area/berks/met-ed-scheduled-to-perform-tree-trimming-in-berks-to-
help-enhance-service/article 0a68b13a-cc87-11ec-a6a8-eb68b303f646.html 
  
Carlisle Sentinel: America's love affair with the lawn is getting messy 
https://cumberlink.com/lifestyles/americas-love-affair-with-the-lawn-is-getting-
messy/article e7f84a1d-f56d-5401-99a9-e11dbcb7f948.html 
  
WITF/WPSU: State College Borough Council encourages residents to participate in “No Mow May” 



https://www.witf.org/2022/05/05/state-college-borough-council-encourages-residents-to-participate-
in-no-mow-may/ 
  
FOX43: Residents petition for backyard chickens in West Hanover Township 
https://www.fox43.com/article/news/community/petition-for-backyard-chickens-in-west-hanover-
township/521-10f094fb-96b2-43b6-96df-825ef1cc7b9f 
 
Williamsport Sun-Gazette: Weis Gas N Go gets Montoursville Borough Council approval 
https://www.sungazette.com/news/top-news/2022/05/weis-gas-n-go-gets-montoursville-borough-
council-approval/ 


